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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 April 5, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Sara Seidel
The Pledge: Troy Pyle                                                                   The Invocation:  Jeremy Blevins
We greeted each other.  Ron told jokes.  Bob Swafford won the 50/50 last week, and donated it back to the club.  Jerry McCarter took a membership packet for a potential new member.
We got a thank you note for money donated for the Easter Egg Hunt.

There were no visitors or guests today.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                             People paid a dollar for missing meetings, leaving early, and putting houses for sale.  Jo’s Jottings are on Spring Break for lack of news. (I gave JoEllen a flyer about the Mom’s Day Baby Shower.) Jerry paid a dollar for Bruce who was at the polls today.
Tenasie. An up-and-coming duo that includes Americana, pop, and country in its repertoire makes its Farris debut on Friday, April 8, 2016, at 8 p.m. Tenasie Bowe and Matt Keyler were the Nashville Independent Music Award’s Best Country Duo of 2013.  Cost is $15.00 (Taken from the Farris Theater website)
Club Achievements and Announcements: none
Old Business: 

Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  Josh said he would talk to the Key Club members about helping at the Mom’s Day Baby Shower.
Scholarship Committee: Jill Pence and Sara Seidel: No report.

Kiwanis One Day: (usually April 2) Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 6:00 PM. Meet in the Christian/Presbyterian Church parking lot at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.

Mushroom Festival: Saturday, May 7, 2016: Terrific Kids Float (12:30 PM to load up, parade leaves at 1:00.) We have an updated letter to send home with the students.  It tells about the parade, has a signed permission slip, and has an invitation to parents to come to a Kiwanis meeting and see what it is about.  34 students came last year.  Ed will get the letters out at DEAR, Bill will get the letters out at Sunrise, and Barb will get the letters out at the Middle School. Ed is having some trouble getting the hay.  We need 12 bales.  Let Ed know if you have access to any hay.  Ed, Bill, and Barb plan to be there to ride on the float with the students.  Let him know if you would be interested in helping with the float or riding with us.
Mom’s Day Baby Shower: Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 -3:00 PM.  Everything is squared away.  We have six people signed up to work from 9:00-11:00.  We only needed four, but six is ok.  We don’t have anyone signed up to work 11:00-1:00 or 1:00-3:00.  HELP!!  Can anyone out there work the second or third shift??  Sara said she can help with the publicity in the paper.  The flyer was emailed last week as an attachment to all club members.  Please print one or two and hang them up around town.  We need 500 copies of the flyer to pass out at Wal-mart.  Perhaps we will need to donate a couple of reams of paper to get them run off some where.
Program Chairperson: April: Bruce Taylor, May: Earl Sheehy, June: Sara Seidel, July: Jerry McCarter, August: ______________, September: _____________________
New Business

Trivia Night: Moved to the fall.  High School Drama Boosters are hosting a Trivia Night April 9, 2016, from 7:00-9:30 PM for $10.00.  It will be in the High School Commons.
Golf Tournament: Brian Bush No date set yet.  The committee met last week.

Nominating Committee: Let Ron know if you are interested in an office for next year.  We need a slate by Mid-May.
Drawing for the 50/50: Barb Dooley won.  She asked that it be given to Project Eliminate.
Adjournment: 12:45 PM
Barb Dooley                                                                          Secretary
See next page for Board Meeting minutes.

Richmond Kiwanis Club Board Meeting April 5, 2016
The Board of Directors Re-Convene after closure of regular meeting.

Call to Order at 12:40 PM.

Secretary:  Roll Call:  Officers: Ron Brohammer; Don Kerin; Earl Sheehy ; Barb Dooley; Bob Haden; Directors:  Phil Powers (absent); Jo Ellen Dale; Mac Proffitt; Troy Pyle; Lori Baskins (absent); Camille Johnston (absent)  There were enough officers and board members to have a meeting and vote on business.

Minutes of Last Board Meeting:  Secretary, Barb Dooley. Minutes were read and approved.
Treasurer:  Bob Haden 
1. Financial Report Bob Haden As of March 31, 2016, the profit from the Chili/Soup Luncheon was $2,490.  Bob passed out other information about the budget.  Mac Proffitt moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Don Kerin seconded it.  It was approved.
Committee Reports
1) Executive Committee—Ron Brohammer: No report.
2) Eliminate Project Report—Bill Dooley, They are not soliciting any new money for Project Eliminate.  Clubs who have made pledges will still be sending money in, and they will still accept donations.  We have met the goal of $110,000,000.  Of that total, $1.8 million was from MO/ARK.
3)  Membership Growth Committee—Jerry McCarter: Jerry asked for a new member packet.
4) Meeting Programs—We need someone to do this.  

5) Community Service Committee—Sara Seidel, Jill Pence, and Lori Baskins; We will clean up our section of Spartan Drive on Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 6:00 PM.  Meet at the Christian/Presbyterian church parking lot. 
6) Fundraising—Brian Bush:  No report.
7) Human and Spiritual Values—Phillip Powers, Jeremy Blevins, Jeromy Howard: Jeremy Blevins reported that they had had lunches at the Methodist Church the week before Easter, March 21-24, 2016.  They had pretty good attendance and everyone who was able to attend had a good time.  It was uplifting.
8) Public Relations—Sara Seidel and Barb Dooley: The Mother’s Day Baby Shower will be Saturday, April 30, 2016 at the entrance areas to Wal-mart.  It will run from 9:00 AM-3:00 PM.  Donations will go to the Department of Family Services and the House of Hope.
9) Young Children / Priority One—Ed Hughes: As the year is coming to a close, Ed will go to each school and pick up shirts and supplies.  He will then be able to see what he has left, and order things for next year.
10) Inter-Club Events—Don Kerin reported that there were two Inter-clubs this month.  Jerry McCarter, Bill Dooley, and Barb Dooley went to Carrolton on Monday, March 14.  Don Kerin, Bill Dooley, and Barb Dooley went to North Kansas City on Wednesday, March 16, 2016. (We actually had an Inter-club in                Smithville on Monday, March 31, 2016.  Bill Dooley and Barb Dooley were there, and a past Lt. Governor from Smithville, so it counted.)
11) Sergeant at Arms—Mac Proffitt: No report.
12) Webmaster—Bill Dooley:  There is a lot of information on the Website http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com  Please look it over and see what is going on.

13) Star Awards-Jim Rippy: We need a list of past winners.  A few names have been turned in for the upcoming Star Award.

14) Scholarship Selection Committee- (Minnick and Jackson)- Jill Pence and Sara Seidel: No Report.

Old Business: 
1)Our Post Office Box is: Richmond Kiwanis; PO Box 830; Richmond, MO  64085
2) Trivia Night moved to the fall.

3) Bill George Golf Classic: Brian Bush; Please call Bruce Slimmer, Dickson Golf.  He helped last year, and would like to help again this year.
New Business:



                 1) The eighth graders going to Washington D.C. asked for $150.00 to help with their costs.  Don Kerin moved that we give them $150.00 to help with the cost.  Barb Dooley seconded it.  The motion passed.
2) Mushroom Festival Sponsor:  Barb Dooley moved that we give $100.00 to the Mushroom Festival.  Don Kerin seconded it.  The motion passed.

3) Tricia Warren requested funds for sponsoring daughters to the National American Miss Pagent-State Finalists.   No one wanted to put it in the form of a motion.  So, we indirectly decided not to give them money.  

See upcoming events- next page
  Upcoming Events:
April 5, 2016; Tuesday: Motor Vehicle Sales Tax ; Go to the polls and exercise your right to vote.

April 9, 2016; Saturday: Pancake Breakfast sponsored by Liberty Kiwanis, 8:00 AM- 11:00 AM; $7.00 donation; Discovery Middle School, 800 Midjay Drive, Liberty, MO.  Chris Cakes will be “flippin’ & grillin.’”   Profits will be used for local scholarships.

April 30, 2016: Saturday: Mom’s Day Baby Shower; 9:00 AM- 3:00 PM; Richmond Wal-Mart doors; working with House of Hope and Department of Family Services

May 3, 2016; Tuesday; Kiwanis One Day (usually on April 2) Trash Clean-up: at 6:00 PM: Meet in the parking lot at the Christian/Presbyterian church at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up the trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.

 May 7, 2016; Saturday: Terrific Kids Float at the Mushroom Festival ; Parade starts at 1:00 PM

May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City

June 4, 2016; Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis
June 25-28, 2016: International Conference : Toronto, Canada

 August 11-13, 2016: MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned about 1:15 PM.

Barb Dooley                                                                                   Secretary






